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CORRESPONDENCE 

Westchester, N. S. 

Dear Mr. Trafton: 
Iinclosed you will find order for renewal for 

the Highway. We would feel lost without the 

Highway cemiing. 

We have a lot to praise God for. There 

seems to be sc much sickness and sadness on 

every hand. 

May God's blessing be upon you in your 

good work. 

Sincerely, 

Mh. UG. CU. DOYLE, 

BigeR's Harbour, March 3, 1932 

Dear Brother Trafton' 

Greetings in the name of the Lord. It has 

been some time since we have sent a report from 

this branch of the work, but we are glad to be 

able to report victory through Christ our Lord. 

As a whole the work has been going well 

here, and although the enemy has tried to inter- 

fere at different times, God has always given the 

victory. Praise His name. Since July we have 

had eleven seekers bow at the altar, and claim 

the victory, four of these were seeking the bap- 

tism of the Holy Ghost. One sister has left our 

church as she was going away and wanted to join 

another, but another sister has joined us, keep- 

ing our membership the same. 

“Last fall the women of our church started a 
praying band, which meets every Monday even- 

ing at the home of one of the sisters. This is 

no doubt a big help to our work, and we praise 

the Lord that there are still some women who 

are interested in God’s work, and know how to 

pray. 

Last Sunday at the close of the Sunday 
‘School hour I was presented with a gift of ten 
«dollars by the Sunday School. I greatly appre- 

ciate this gift and heartily thank these people for 

their kindness. 

We are glad to read the reports of victory 

from the other churches. Let the Lord be 
praised for His goodness to His children. Please 

remember the work here in your prayers. 

Yours in Christ 

F. A. ANDERSON 

Rollingdam Station, N. B. 

Rev. P. J. Trafton: 
Find enclosed Postal Note, renewal for 

Highway. You are making it a snappy paper. I 

tell wife that sonie copies are worth the subscrip- 

tion price. 
All well. Hope vou and yours are well. 
I am yours fully trusting in Jesus. 

SAMUEL GREENLAW 

Island Falls, Maine. 

Dear Brother Trafton: 

We are glad to report victory. I surely en- 

joyed the privilege of laboring with Brother Ben- 
nett Cochrane in our recent revival at Port Mait- 

land, N. S. Brother Cochrane sings in the Spirit 

and is a man of prayer. It was a delight for me 

to labor with Rev. H. E. Mullen and his good 

people again. Brother Mullen is a true and faith- 

ful shepherd, and his people in Sandford and 

Port Maitland know how to carry a real burden 

for souls. Brother Cochrane and I received 

splendid entertainment at the home of Brother 

and Sister Frederick Sollows. 
Sifice I returned home we have had a real 

stir in our meetings. On the Sunday evening of 

February 21st; we had five at the altar in the 

Belvidere Church. There were five more at the 

altar in Belvidere on Sunday afternoon, Febru- 

ary 28th, and one at the altar in Crystal that 

same evening. 
Yours for souls, 

G. A. ROGERS 

Somerville, Mass., February 29, 1932 

To the Highway Family: 
If any of the Highway friends heard the 

Rev. Gilbert M. Laite on the air, at the Morning 

Watch, the week of February 22nd to 27th, in- 

clusive, and would like to hear him again, please 

write to the Boston Y. M. C. A. station W.N.A.C. 
stating the fact, as that is the way they judge the 

speakers the public want. He is anxious to reach 

as many as possible with the message of full sal- 

vation. 

Yours sincerely ALICE M. LEWIS 

. Meductic, N. B., March 8, 1932 

Dear Brother Trafton: 

We would like to thank the Meductic people, 

through the columns of the Highway, for their 

kindness to us of late. 

On Tuesday evening, February 23rd, a num- 

ber of the village folk gathered at the Parsonage 

for a donaticn. A very pleasant evening was 

spent singing hymns, and chatting socially. After 

a lunch was served by the ladies, the pastor tried 

to express in words his appreciation to them all 

for their thoughtfulness, and in a few words of 

prayer invoked God’s blessing on them for their 

kindness to us. The company left for their homes 

about 11:00 o'clock, leaving our kitchen table well 
ladened with good things to eat, besides a gener- 

ous sum of money. 

We feel some mention should be made of 

our recent meetings here in Meductic. Sorry we 

cannot report large numbers finding God for 

such was not the case. Our brother, Rev. H. S. 
Mullen preached well and faithfully and God 

owned the truth by convicting many hearts. Only 

a few made any move, and we fear they did not 

get far, because they were unwilling to pay the 

price. We expect to have Brother and Sister Mul- 

len for a meeting at M. Southampton beginning 

April 24th, D. V. Pray much for this meeting 

dear readers, a Revival is greatly needed on this 

field. Brother Mullen makes a splendid Home 

Missionary, and we are sure he will do his part. 

Yours, with heart and soul in the work, 

ARTHUR AND HAZEL OWENS 

Millville, N. B. 
Dear Brother Trafton: 

Enclosed find renewal for The King's High- 

way. 
The Lord is blessing us both in soul and 

body, and we praise him for the cleansing blood, 
that saves from sin. Bless His dear name for- 

ever. 
MR. AND MRS. ABNER SHARP 

Marysville, 

No. 272 N. B. 

Dear Highway: 

Just a few lines from your home missionary. 

I have not reported since I got through at 

Killam’s Mills. From there we went home for 

Christmas at Havelock, N. S. We had a very 

blessed Christmas, though not in pastoral 

work, where our church would come in and 

make us a fine donation, still we were not 

forgotten. We had a lovely turkey given us 
and two very fine chickens, and we do surely 

thank the donors. We received many cards 

and booklets and gifts for which we thank 
all. 

After Christmas we went to Central Wood 

Harbour for three Sundays. Wife was with 

me two of these Sundays. We had a gracious 

time there. Our crowds were not large, but 

when we think of the very cold weather, 

wind and snow, we felt they turned out well. 

We saw eleven souls pray through to vic- 

tory for which we praise the Lord. We found 

some very fine people there. I understand the 

work is going strong there under the leader- 

ship of Rev. L. J. Sears, whom we were very 

glad to assist at that place. I believe there is 

a bright prospect of a good work there in the 

future. 

Our next meeting was with Brother and 
Sister Gwen at Meducticc. We were with 

them for four Sundays. I enjoyed very much 

being in their home and also assisting them 

in the work of that place. They are a very 

fine couple. Our souls were blessed listening 

to their fine ‘duets they rendered during the 

campaign. I feel that God is going to make 
them a great blessing to that field and any- 

where they may be led to labour. We were 
all disappointed in seeing so few find their 

way to God but we thank God for the few 

who were at the altar. We all felt, however, 

that the meeting was a profitable one. There 

was much conviction on hearts and we are 

believing that the seed sown will yet spring 

up and bring forth fruit to the glory of God. 

At this writing we are at Marysville, N. B., 

with our dear Brother and Sister Sabine and 

these dear people assisting once more in an 

evangelistic campaign. Already God is mani- 

festing Himself and seven souls have found 

their way to the altar of prayer while sev- 

eral others have requested prayer. 

We have an open date between this meet- 

ing and our meeting at Middle Southampton 

Any one wishing my assistance please write 

my home address, which is Havelock, Digby 

Co., N. S. Mrs. Mullen 1s there and will for- 

ward it tc me wherever I may be. God bless 

you. Please pray for us. We want souls for 

His glory. 

Yours most truly, 

H. S. MULLEN 
P. 5-—Our meeting at Middle Southamp- 

ton begins April 24th, to continue over May 
I%thi. Then we go with Rev. S. G. Hilyard 

May 18th to continue over June 26th. So we 

just have that one open date this year. 

AN APPEAL, 
Since our editor wrote his editorial on Mis- 

sions, asking our people to do their best in giving 

to this phase of our work, we have had a cable- 

gram from Brother MacDonald, our Missionary 

in South Africa, asking for special help in an 

emergency. He asked for £50 to be cabled to him 
immediately. The cablegram said that a letter of 
explanation was following. 

The treasurer of the Mission Board tells me 
that these extra expenses together with the ex- 

pense of helping a home missionary in the field is 

rapidly depleting our mission money. We ex- 

pected that when we put a home missionary in 
the field that there would be a hearty response on 
the part of some who have been asking for such 
a man, 

Now beloved let all the societies do their 

best to raise all the money they can for this time 
of special need. 

Please send all mission money to Rev. I. F. 
Keirstead, No. I-A Carleton Street, Saint John, 
io, 0 

H. S. DOW, President. 

P. S. They are suffering from famine in 
South Africa, because of a long drought, which 

i A means no crops. 


